From: <u>Justin Nickels</u>

To: Paul Braun; Jennifer Bartz

Subject: Fwd: External: Warming Shelter

Date: Thursday, June 13, 2024 6:48:03 PM

Here is another one to add.

Thanks!

Mayor Justin M. Nickels City of Manitowoc

Begin forwarded message:

From: llgratz47@gmail.com

**Date:** June 5, 2024 at 11:28:26 AM CDT

To: Justin Nickels <inickels@manitowoc.org>, Bill Schlei

<bschlei@manitowoc.org>, Todd Reckelberg <treckelberg@manitowoc.org>,
Brett Norell <BNorell@manitowoc.org>, Tim Boldt <tboldt@manitowoc.org>,

Eric Sitkiewitz - D6 <esitkiewitz@manitowoc.org>, William DeBaets <WDeBaets@manitowoc.org>, James Brey - D4 <ibrey@manitowoc.org>,

Michael Cummings <mcummings@manitowoc.org>, Chad Beeman

<cbeeman@manitowoc.org>

**Subject: External: Warming Shelter** 

You don't often get email from llgratz47@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Dear Mayor Nickels and Common Council Members,

We are writing this letter fully supporting the effort to turn the old McKinley school building at 1010 Huron St. into a warming shelter and affordable apartments. This is a wonderful idea and something that is much needed in our community. The current warming shelter has been a success, but has been limited in the services that they can provide to those in need of shelter.

The City of Manitowoc conducted a Housing Study and Needs Assessment in 2021 and identified the need for housing in Manitowoc, including the need for homeless and affordable housing. This proposed initiative which consists of a collaboration between the Manitowoc Warming Shelter, the Haven, and Hope House will begin to address these needs and make our community stronger and more supportive of all our citizens.

We realize that some of the property owners in this area are worried about safety and property values in their neighborhood, but we think the same thing happened when the Haven was first opening their doors and they are now a part of our community and accepted as a positive force in our city. We believe that having the McKinley building being used and maintained will enhance property values and support our city overall. We can't just ignore this problem and hope it goes away. We need to address these issues and actively work to improve our community by caring for all our citizens.

Thank you for listening and considering community input when making your decisions.

Sincerely, Linda and Dave Gratz

## Be Alert!

This is External or System generated Email. Please verify before opening any links or attachments.